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Hertford Grammar School:
Insulation on Chill Water Line Asbestos Removal – Building B

Maintenance Building: Transportation Building:
Roof Replacement Heater in One of the Bay Areas

Engineering Fees

Furniture & Equipment
Perquimans County Middle School:

Bleachers

Perquimans Central School:
Replace Aged Risers

Mr. Davison turned it over to Jeffrey Miller, Director of Transportation, who presented the following
transportation requests:

Vehicles:
Replace 1 – Maintenance Truck Replace 1 – Central Office Car
Fire Truck – this is the third year of a 6-yr lease* Paint 2004 Activity Bus**
Replace 30 passenger 1997 Mini Activity Bus
Mr. Miller said that their desire is to align the replacements of Activity Buses with the State Maintenance
Schedule which is to replace bus after 20 years or 250,000 miles, whichever comes first.

*Mr. Bunch explained that he had sent a letter to the Hertford Town Office requesting that they donate
the fire truck. They have requested that Mr. Bunch come meet with them personally in a few weeks to
formally present his request. He will be doing that in the near future.

**Mr. Miller stated that in 2014 they had an engine failure in this vehicle and they have put a great deal of
money into the bus so they want to keep it but it needs painting.

Mr. Davison made a few closing comments and asked if there were any questions. The following
questions were asked:

 Charles Woodard: Mr. Woodard asked if there is any organization working on getting the money back from students who leave
the school for the Charter School and then returns to public schools within the current school year. Mr. Bunch said that he has not
personally talked to our legislators but he will and should be in the near future. He also mentioned that there were 173 bills that
related to school system that needed to be decided this year. One was about grants being offered to the Charter Schools, with the
proposed Elaine Riddick Charter School applying for it and receiving it. Also, he said that, at one time there was a 100 Charter
School Cap but this is not the case anymore. A representative from Durham has asked to go back to the 100 Charter School Cap
until the Charter Schools are investigated to see if they are doing their job properly. Mr. Bunch said that we need to work harder
on making our school systems better and show the State that we are doing what we need to do for our children.

 Wallace Nelson: Mr. Nelson asked about the quality of our technology training. Mr. Bunch turned that question over to their
Chief Technology Officer, Martha Nixon. Ms. Nixon stated that the Perquimans County School System is doing well. During the
conversation, County Manager Heath asked if they were recycling the iPads. Ms. Nixon said that they were giving them to
Perquimans Central for Grade K through 2nd grade. He also asked what the typical life of a Chrome Book. Ms. Nixon said that it
was five years. She would like for it to be four years because on the fifth year it becomes more costly.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further questions or comments, Chair White made closing comments and invited
all to the swearing in ceremony for Ms. Turner. Chairman Nelson thanked the Board of Education for
hosting the meeting tonight and appreciates the lines of communication between these two Boards.
County Manager Heath did talk to the Legislators a couple of weeks ago when he was in Raleigh about
the school calendar flexibility and will talk to them about this funding issue when they return to Raleigh
on May 8

th
. After all comments were made, Chair White of adjourned the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Wallace E. Nelson, Chairman

Clerk to the Board
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

WORK SESSION

April 15, 2019

7:00 p.m.

Due to a lack of business to discuss, the Perquimans County Board of Commissioners Work
Session on April 15, 2019 was cancelled.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET PRESENTATIONS

April 29, 2019

5:00 p.m.

The Perquimans County Board of Commissioners met to receive the Departmental Budget
Presentations on Monday, April 29, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. in the Commissioners Room located on the first
floor of the Perquimans County Courthouse Annex.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Wallace Nelson, Chairman Fondella Leigh, Vice Chair
Joseph W. Hoffler Alan Lennon
Charles Woodard

MEMBERS ABSENT: Kyle Jones

OTHERS PRESENT: Frank Heath, County Manager/Deputy Clerk to the Board
Tracy Mathews, Finance Officer

DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET PRESENTATIONS

The following department supervisors presented their budget requests for FY 2019-20:

 5:00 p.m. – Bill Jennings Tax Department
 5:30 p.m. – Jacob Peele – Soil Conservation
 6:00 p.m. – Nick Lolies – Water Department
 6:30 p.m. – Holly Hunter – Board of Elections
 7:00 p.m. – Virgil Parrish – Inspections
 7:30 p.m. – Beverly Gregory – Senior Center
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ADJOURNMENT

After the last Departmental Budget Presentation, the meeting was adjourned.

Wallace E. Nelson, Chairman

Deputy Clerk to the Board
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET PRESENTATIONS

April 30, 2019

5:00 p.m.

The Perquimans County Board of Commissioners met to receive the Departmental Budget
Presentations on Monday, April 30, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. in the Commissioners Room located on the first
floor of the Perquimans County Courthouse Annex.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Wallace Nelson, Chairman Fondella Leigh, Vice Chair
Joseph W. Hoffler Kyle Jones
Alan Lennon Charles Woodard

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

OTHERS PRESENT: Frank Heath, County Manager/Deputy Clerk to the Board
Tracy Mathews, Finance Officer

DEPARTMENTAL BUDGET PRESENTATIONS

The following department supervisors presented their budget requests for FY 2019-20:

 5:00 p.m. – Howard Williams – Recreation Department
 5:30 p.m. – Jewel Winslow – Cooperative Extension
 6:00 p.m. – Shelby White – Sheriff’s Department
 6:30 p.m. – Jackie Frierson – Register of Deeds
 7:00 p.m. – Jonathan Nixon – EMS/Emergency Management/Communications

ADJOURNMENT

After the last Departmental Budget Presentation, the meeting was adjourned.

Wallace E. Nelson, Chairman

Deputy Clerk to the Board
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *


